SCWDC
Board of Directors Meeting

March 7, 2022
Present:Absent:


Guest:


Ruth D’Alessandro, President


         BJ Barger



Gary Rubens
Leo Boelhouwer, Vice President






Carole Howe, Secretary
Lawrence Langer

Bev Ashcraft
Rene Thierry
Rita Togni
Mary Kaye Hrivnak

Mary Jo Swinimer
Call to Order:The meeting was called to order by Ruth D’Alessandro, President, at 7:18pm. 
Approval of Agenda:  Motion to approve the agenda made byLarry&seconded by Bev.  Unanimous approval.
February Minutes:  Motion to approve February 7th, 2021 BOD minutes was made by Bev, seconded by Larry, and passed unanimously.

President’s Comments:  We are down slightly with our membership at 1064 in February.  Membership is slightly less than last year at this time.  Many of our ski trips have been completed, overall the trips have done very well.  Bev is still awaiting Yellow Financial Reports from many trip leaders.
Deb Howe, our Social Chair last year has moved to Texas and has resigned her position.  At this time we are searching for a new Social Chair.  Suggestions for the position are welcome.  We have not been able to schedule any indoor activities during the past year due to Covid so this has not been a major issue.

At this time Pete is looking into dates for the Annual Picnic at Accotink Lake for the weekend of July 9, 10, or 16, 17, 2022.  He has received information from Linda Kenis, who worked on this event for the past two years.  However, Linda does not want to be involved this year. Pete has agreed to confirm a picnic date and contact the caterer. We do not have a volunteer leader for the picnic at this time.  It would be helpful if the Flights committee members would be involved in working on the Summer Picnic as this is the time of initial sign-ups for Ski Trips for 2023.
Ruth suggested that Volunteers be able to attend the annual picnic at no charge since we have not been able to have an indoor Volunteer party for the past two years. The BOD unanimously agreed to admitting volunteers to the Annual Picnic at no cost.
Travel Report:  We are considering some possible trips in the USA for FY 2023 including biking, golf, and a river cruise.  The Viking Alaska Cruise is full.  At this time the BVI sailing trip is also full and all participants have agreed to attend.
Gary has recommended that Ying Wen Prince assume his duties as Travel Chair and she has agreed to become travel chair.  Motion to make Ying Wen Prince Travel Chair made by Rita second by Mary Jo, unanimous approval.

Budget and Finance:  Gary presented the interim budget.  Motion to approve the Pro forma budget made by Larry second by Rene passed unanimously. Ski and Sports Club of Washington DC Budget vs Actual: FY 22 Budget-FY22 P&L attached.
Website:  We have purchased a software application to export website payment and invoice data directly into Quickbooks.  Once implemented, the automated workflow should reduce the Financial Manager’s workload.  The plan is to implement the new software in FY 23, after the Chart of Accounts has been revised.
New Business:
Election Committee: Bill Johnston has agreed to chair the Election Meeting for President and BOD members scheduled for April 5th, 2022 at 7pm.  At this time, Ruth is the only candidate running for President and there are 4 BOD members running for the 4 positions open for the Board of Directors, BJ Barger, Mary Thibault, Rita Togni and Cheryl Wiseman.  As a result, we are not doing videos prior to the election evening but will make our speeches that evening to follow procedures outlined in the Policy Manual.  Our Bio’s have been posted on the website for a few weeks and will be published in the March Magazine.
Volunteer Awards:  Ruth has asked the BOD and Program Chairs to submit names for the awards to be considered before the election.  She has prepared a separate document that she emailed to BOD members on March 6th 2022 for the various awards that can be received and the criteria for them.  Last year, Bill Johnston gave out awards for the previous two years and did a comprehensive job of including volunteers to be recognized.  Ruth has a few awards she will be presenting for votes at our meeting this evening.  Normally, the BOD members reach out to the Program Chairs to ask for recommendations.  Since we started this process later this year she has taken the lead on the awards.  However during our meeting a few BOD members nominated additional volunteers for awards and agreed to submit written information for the candidates they recommended. All nominations for Volunteer Awards were approved unanimously by the BOD. 
Next Meeting:The next meeting is scheduled forApril 4th, 2022.
Motion to Adjourn:With no further business to discuss a Motion to Adjourn at 8:34pm was made by Reneseconded by Bev and passed unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,

Carole Howe

Secretary  
